
 

24th April 2020 
        
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

Re: Summer Term Update 2. 
 
Hope you are all safe and well. 
 
As we go on through the summer term, I will be sending out these regular updates 
to you with information about what school is doing and ideas about how to support 
your children at home. 
 
These letters will be emailed to everyone, and they will also appear in the news 
items on the class website pages. 
 
KEEPING IN TOUCH CALLS 
The class teachers will be making keeping in touch phone calls from school to the 
parents and carers of the children in their classes over the next few weeks. We 
know what a challenging time this is for everyone, and we just want to make these 
calls to keep in touch with you and check on how things are going. 
 
ONLINE SAFETY TIPS 
We are aware that in the current situation the children might well be spending more 
time online. Whilst there are lots of great resources, activities and games that they 
can access, it is also important that they are doing so safely. To support you with 
this we are sending out an attachment about online safety tips – called the 
Thinkuknow parent help sheet. This has lots of really useful, practical ideas about 
how you can support your children in being safe when they are online. 
 
MATHS NO PROBLEM LEARNING RESOURCES 
In school we use the Maths - No Problem! (MNP) scheme to deliver our maths 
curriculum to the children in Y1 to Y6. If your child is in one of these year groups 
then to further support their learning during school closures, we’re giving you an 
online version of your child’s MNP textbook and workbook called Parent Guides. 
 
For parents & carers with a child in Y1 to Y6, we will be carrying out a parent 
survey to see who would like access to these materials. If you indicate on the 
survey that you would, then you can expect to receive an email from MNP inviting 
you to create a password and login for your new MNP Hub account. You’ll also 
have an option to receive further ongoing support via email. 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Once you’re logged in, you’ll be able to access maths content for your child’s year 
group, along with help guides and lesson support. The teachers will be referencing 
which lessons to look at each week in their Monday blog on the class pages of the 
school website. 
 
I hope you find this resource to be a good support for the children’s maths work at 
home, and if you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to get in touch with the 
class teacher through the website. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mark Foster, 
 
Head teacher. 

  

 


